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Clean Up Australia Day
On Friday 3 March, we held a successful Clean Up Australia Day, with all students and staff joining in and doing their part.

Students and teachers cleaned up different areas within the College grounds and areas surrounding the College, including Marist Park, Malseed Park and Hastings 
Cunningham Reserve.

Our Project Recology workshop was the hub of the clean-up, with full bags of rubbish brought in throughout the day to be weighed. 417.49kg of waste was collected by 
our students and staff! Well done to all on a successful day. Thank you to the Produce Store on Margaret Street for the recycled collection bags and the City of Mount 
Gambier Council for disposing of the collected waste.

Tom Linnell | Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator

Growing our Gifts Together at Tenison Woods College
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From the Principal
Reception - Year 12 Athletics Carnivals | 

Wednesday 8 - Friday 10 March, Week 6
Today we commenced our 3 day March 'Athletics Fest'.  
Commencing with our R-2 carnival this morning, and Year 
3-6 Carnival this afternoon. Tomorrow we continue the 

festival of athletics with the following schedule:

Thursday 9 March
	 Yr 3-6 		  9:00am - 12:00pm
	 Yr 7-12		 1:00pm - 3:15pm 
Friday 10 March
	 Yr 7-12 	 9:00am - 3:15pm 			 

As we create R-12 streamlined events we are richly celebrating physical fitness 
across the school, community building and peer mentoring.

Across all three days, there will be an opportunity for students to purchase 
lunch at Marist Park. The Timor Leste Immersion Team will be cooking a BBQ 
and selling a variety of food and drink. There will be no need to pre-order items 
from the BBQ but cash payment on the day will be preferred.  The Sugarloaf 
Cafe will also be at Marist Park on Wednesday and Friday, and there will also be 
a coffee van on site for the entirety of the carnivals.

The South East Year 7 - 12 Interschool Athletics Carnival will follow on Friday 
24th March in Millicent.
  
I extend a very warm welcome to parents, carers and family members to 
attend these carnivals to witness the athletic endeavours and also meet other 
families who are part of the College community.  Catering will be provided 
for all the carnivals, so come to the College for a long lunch break from work 
commitments, enjoy the athletics and have a bite to eat at the same time.  

Reception – Year 12 Staff Professional Learning | Tuesday 14 March
Reception to Year 12 Staff are looking forward to the staff professional 
development day on Tuesday 14 March.  The Junior School will devote time 
to literacy experiences within the context of religious education Crossways 
Curriculum.  The Middle and Senior School staff will be applying the eight 
components of high-impact literacy instruction to develop critically literate 
graduates who express their agency.  All three sub-schools will also be evolving 
further our wellbeing approach at the school, focusing on our Resilient IMPACT 
coaching of students.

The ELCC and OSHC will be offering service to families on that day.

Board Annual General Meeting | Wednesday 29 March, 7:00pm
I remind parents and caregivers of the Annual General Meeting of the Tenison 
Woods College Board, which will be held Wednesday 29 March at 7:00pm in the 
Pam Ronan Centre.  Nominations are sought for people interested in serving on 
the Board this year.  The associated correspondence has been sent to families 
and can be found here.

The School Board is responsible for the governance of the School in the 
areas of policy review, financial management, pastoral care (staff, students 
and parents), maintenance and development and strategic planning.   
School Board meetings are held once a month with each member of the Board 
also belonging to a sub-committee, which meets between Board meetings. 
Elected members serve a two-year term on the Board.

Parents/carers are invited and strongly encouraged to participate in the 
governance of the School by nominating members of the School community 
to the School Board. 

The timeline for nominations and elections is: 
Monday, 20 March 2023 	 Nominations close 2.00pm 
Tuesday, 21 March 2023 	 Voting papers sent to parents if required 
Monday, 27 March 2023 	 Voting closes 
Wednesday, 29 March 2023 	 AGM of the School Board 

Thank you for your time and attention given to the formation of the School 
Board for 2023.

Nude Food and Minimising Bins Within the School
Buoyed by the Junior School’s successful Nude Food initiative and the 
reduced waste within the school, we are continually looking to reduce the 
large dumpsters across the school.  We will replace these large dumpsters with 
smaller bins and work toward a situation where we have a refined approach to 
external bins for:

1.	 General waste
2.	 Bottles and containers
3.	 Mixed recyclables – such as paper, cardboard etc
4.	 Green waste

There are a range of issues for us as a school to address, and then some 
issues for us to discuss with the City of Mount Gambier Council so that there 
is greater integrity in our recycling processes as a school and as a community.  
The Grounds Team and Cleaning Team are committed to assisting the College 
in realising this ambition if all of the community is on board and works together 
in a collaborative way. 

This issue is one of the major life learnings of our time for our young, and I 
am committed to ensuring that we act with integrity as a school community 
and teach our children, through our actions, about the care for our planet.  
Anything you can do and advise as a family in relation to refining our processes 
will be gratefully received. I trust that with deliberate, creative and collaborative 
endeavour we can take this very ordinary issue of waste and achieve 
extraordinary outcomes for our school and global community.  

Saturday 1 April - Tough Barker – The Tenison Pop Up Fitness Craze that 
they are all talking about!
After a false start Tough Barker will pop up Saturday 1 April from 8:00am. 

Forget Tough Mudder, Ninja Warrior and No Bull CrossFit Games - Tough Barker 
is the fitness craze that everyone is talking about!

Our Grounds Team, Justin, Andy, and Nick will be putting participants through 
an epic barking, sand, weeding and painting challenge that will work the core, 
the abs, glutes, biceps and triceps.
  
The two significant focus areas will be the grounds of the Early Learning 
and Community Centre, and the grounds of the Middle School Gilap Wanga 
Learning Community.  And at break time, participants will enjoy a sausage 
sizzle, abundant quenching water, hot drinks, and be able to work diligently on 
their orbicularis oris and zygomaticus major. 

It will be a great morning, Saturday 1 April, from 8:00am until 12:00pm.

The first half hour session will commence at 8.00am. For those who would like 
to sign up for the fitness sessions, at no cost to them, we ask you please register 
here.

Please bring any gardening equipment you think could be of use: gloves, shovel, 
rakes, wheelbarrow, even your ute. The Tough Barker Sessions will commence 
at 8.00am. Morning tea and refreshments will be supplied with a BBQ available 
from 10.00am.

CESA COVID-19 Approach
COVID-19 continues to affect the community and we all have a part to play in 
keeping our school community safe and minimising the disruption to learning 
that can occur when illness circulates at school. As such I ask you to follow the 
approach below:
•	 Students/staff who are unwell should stay home if they have cold or flu-like 
	 symptoms and get tested for COVID-19. 
•	 If students/staff have COVID-19, please advise the school as soon as 
	 possible, and stay at home until all acute symptoms (runny nose, sore 
	 throat, cough and fever) have cleared.
•	 Staff “Test to Stay” remains part of the CESA COVID-19 Management Plan 
	 for staff who become close contacts at school. 
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Need a tutor? Studiosity is our free online tutoring service
I remind families that students of Tenison Woods College in Years 7-12 have 
access to a free online tutoring service.  Students are able to connect to expert 
tutors for live, one-to-one conversations about homework, assignments and 
exam preparation from 3:00pm – 10:00pm Monday to Friday. Give it a try – I 
know you will appreciate the service offered by Studiosity!

Lenten Season and Project Compassion – For All Future Generations
Last week we celebrated Shrove Tuesday with our pancake fundraising day, 
while Ash Wednesday liturgies marked the start of Lent; the season in which 
we prepare for Easter.

Fundraising throughout the six weeks of Lent will contribute to Caritas 
Australia’s Project Compassion Campaign. This Lent Caritas Australia calls us 
to support Project Compassion under the theme of For All Future Generations.

Supporting Project Compassion is a way we can proclaim the faith that is in our 
hearts and help our brothers and sisters in need.  During Lent, we are invited to 
take up the call to fast, pray and give alms - in solidarity as a global community.  
As such, our commitment to marginalised people is a direct response to the 
Christian call to ‘act justly, love mercifully, and walk humbly with our God.’

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community. Click here to view this page.

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/newsroom/community-noticeboard
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CIM Team News
Project Compassion

During Lent, students will be involved in fundraising for 
‘Project Compassion’, which is run by Caritas Australia. 
Each week during Lent there will be themes and stories 
of people who have had their lives changed by the money 

that has been raised through this Lenten fundraiser in 
previous years. 

Next week we will focus on Priscilla’s Story. 
Zimbabwe is experiencing an intense drought, 
exacerbated by climate change. With the support 
of Caritas Hwange, Priscilla learnt conservation 
farming skills to grow drought-resistant crops 
and started poultry farming to support her family 
during the current food crisis.

By donating to Project Compassion 2023, together, 
we can help vulnerable communities face their 
challenges today and build a better tomorrow For 
All Future Generations. 

Youth Mass
The next Youth Mass will be held on Saturday 18 March. Youth Mass is held on 
the 3rd Saturday of the month at the 6.00pm Mass at St Paul’s Church, Penola 
Road. The music and readings at this Mass are led by the young people from 
the College and St Paul’s Parish. The Tenison Woods College Mission Leaders, 
Julio Teodoro and Kuncheria Chavara, are actively involved in coordinating 
this. Please contact either the Mission Leaders or Ms Wilson if you would like 
to be involved in reading or music. The monthly Youth Mass is followed by a 
Youth Group dinner and discussion group. Students in Year 7 and above are 
encouraged to attend.

Upcoming Events
Week 6   	 Thursday 9:10am Mass (Year 8)
Week 7	 Thursday 9:10am Mass (Year 11)
		  Friday/Saturday Parish Retreat
		  Saturday 6pm Youth Mass

Father Olek’s First Ordination Anniversary – Sunday 12 March
It’s been nearly a year since Fr Olek was ordained a priest and we would like 
you to join us on Sunday 12 March after 11.00am Mass for a shared lunch to 
celebrate this special occasion. Weather permitting, we will gather in the 
Deanery lawn at the Mount Gambier Parish as we did for the parish picnic. 
There will be some sausage sizzles, but we would appreciate it if you could 
bring a plate to share, BYO drinks and picnic chairs / rugs. 

Fifteen minutes with Father – LENT EDITION
Fifteen Minutes with Father is a catechesis program held at the Mount Gambier 
Catholic Parish.

This Lent, we will be ‘walking alongside’ Jesus as he carries his cross up to 
Calvary. Father will speak about a very special prayer known as the Stations of 
the Cross. Each week the children are invited to place themselves in the story 
by looking at different characters that Jesus encounters along the way. 

Fifteen Minutes with Father: Lent Edition started on the First Sunday of Lent, 
the 26th of February, immediately after 11.00am Mass and continues until Palm 
Sunday. Great resources have been prepared for the children to collect and 
take home each week. This catechesis program is aimed at children in primary 
school.

Parish Retreat | Friday 17 - Saturday 18 March
You are invited to join us for a Parish Retreat which will take place on Friday 
17 & Saturday 18 March at Tenison Woods College. The retreat is designed so 
that everyone can participate so there's no need to be apprehensive if it's the 
first time. There will be talks, guided prayer, and personal reflection times. It 
promises to deepen our relationship with God and with each other.
 
We're also planning activities for children and a session for youth during the 
day so that parents can have the opportunity for some quiet reflection.
 
Registration for the parish retreat did close on Monday 6 March. However, 
please don't hesitate to speak to Fr Peter, Fr Olek or Cisca if you are a late 
registration or would like to know more. 

Back to Basics - Catholicism for Catholics
This series commenced Thursday 2 March at 7.00pm, in the Gathering Space 
at St Paul's and will continue on the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of each month, 
presented by Fr Peter and Fr Olek.
 
If you cannot attend in person, please contact the parish office about the 
possibility of participating online. The Compendium of the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church is available free from the Vatican website or can be purchased 
as a book from the parish office for $20. All are welcome.

Sally Telford  |  Religious Education Coordinator
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International Wheelchair Day
Women's and Children's Health Network published a great write-up about Year 4 
student, Scarlett Pilven:

Meet Scarlett. She is 8 years old and has a spinal cord injury from a tumour that 
was removed when she was almost 2. Today we are sharing her story to celebrate 
International Wheelchair Day

“Scarlett got her first manual wheelchair when she was 3.5 and then we added 
a power assist attachment to a new chair when she was 6.” Says Mum, Nicole.

“She loves the independence her wheelchair has given her and the power assist 
in particular has enabled her to keep up with her friends at school and navigate 
different terrains easily. She learned to manoeuvre around quite quickly and if 
she’s going somewhere, it’s usually at full speed!”

“Scarlett attends the Women’s and Children’s Hospital (WCH) on average once 
or twice per month for procedures and outpatient appointments.  She doesn’t 
always enjoy her visits but has built good relationships with her team of doctors.  
She likes spending time in the Starlight Express Room the most!”

“She is obsessed with all things art and attends a weekly art lesson that she loves.  
She also loves nature photography, swimming, reading, telling jokes, spending 
time with her family and relaxing with her favourite companion Max the dog.”

“We think Scarlett is amazing.  She’s a cheerful, friendly girl with a positive outlook 
who just wants to get out there and do what all the other girls her age are doing."

"She's been through such a lot but she doesn't let anything slow her down or 
stop her from doing the things that she loves."

Happy International Wheelchair Day to Scarlett and thank you to her family for 
sharing her story and to everyone who uses a wheelchair to assist their mobility.

Write-up and photos courtesy of the Women's and Children's Health Network 
Facebook page.

Year 1-2 Italian Language
Year 1-2 students are enjoying the creative teaching talents of Mrs Silvana 
Bianchet. Silvana has been offering Italian language tuition to Year 1-2 students 
via an online mode, and last week she made a very well-received visit to the 
College to engage with the students in person.

Silvana is a highly skilled, energetic Italian teacher, with distinguished and highly 
regarded service at St Aloysius College Adelaide. Lester Chen, our new Language 
teacher, is supporting the classes, and at the same time will continue his own 
multilingual journey of learning Italian.  Ashley de Jong, our trainee, is continuing 
with the mini lessons approach, as we have conducted in recent years, to 
complement the lessons offered by Silvana and Lester.

Catholic Education SA, in partnership with Tenison Woods College, is exploring 
mixed-mode delivery for hard to staff subjects in regional and remote locations.
Students are learning so much, enthusiastically using their Italian, and becoming 
very competent, creative communicators!

We look forward to the outcomes of this pilot and also documenting the learnings 
for the College and the broader Catholic Education SA system. 

Year 11-12 Boys Knockout Cricket 
On Monday 6 March, the Year 11 and 12 boys knockout cricket team played 
Millicent High School at Marist Park. 

Tenison were asked to bat first with Angus Clarke making 11 before getting out 
and Ashton Lindner making 54 hitting consecutive boundaries. Jayden Prior also 
helped the team with a well earnt score of 49. 

The boys finished 2/129 and Millicent had some work to do, Jed Sims taking 
three wickets in one over with Ned Skeer and Sam Domaschenz also taking three 
wickets each. 

After a convincing win the boys will now advance to play in Adelaide. A great 
effort by all! 

Steve Primer | Cricket Coach

SAPSASA Swimming
The first of the SAPSASA events was held last Friday in Penola. Tenison Woods 
College had a few students competing on the day and we congratulate the 
following students on their selection into the Lower South East Team. This 
selection will see them compete in the State Swim Championships in Adelaide 
on Friday 5 May  (Term 2, Week 1).

Congratulations to the following students:
Davyd Davydiuk 
Darcy Hodges 
Maggie Hodges
Stella Jones
Miles Kroon
Kiahna Little

We wish them all the very best.

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sport Coordinator
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Weekly Uniform Focus
Jewellery/Make Up

The following items of jewellery may be worn:
•	 A watch
•	 A fine gold or silver chain with a small religious 

symbol.
•	 Sleepers or stud earrings – one per ear in earlobe 

only.
•	 Make up is not to be visible and clear nail polish 

may be worn.
•	 Body piercings, tattoos or body art are not 

permitted

Tania Sigley  |  Director of Wellbeing
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Year 2 Maths Games 
This term in maths, students have been aiming to develop and to become more 
confident with their number sense. Children with strong number sense are fluid 
and flexible with numbers, can estimate and calculate mentally, recognise place 
value relationships and understand the size of numbers. I have been aiming to 
develop this understanding with our ‘Daily Number Chats’. 

Students have also been developing a deeper knowledge of space and location 
with our 2D shapes learning. Here are some work samples above of the types 
of learning experiences students have been working on. These photos are of 
students playing a game using a 100/10/1 dice where they had to add onto a 
digit as they rolled. Their target was 1000 or 10000. 

Andy Watt | Year 2 Teacher

Digital Thumbprint Program
Last week the College was grateful to have Dom Phelan of the Digital Thumbprint 
Program present to our Year 6 - 10 students. 

Throughout the day Dom held various workshops on the importance of using 
the internet, particularly social media, for positive personal branding. He also 
spoke with the students regarding the immense risks and how to best protect 
themselves and their peers.

The Year 6 and 7 students explored cyberbullying and the importance of 
respectful relationships online, they were then asked to consider their impact 
when interacting online. These students discussed consent online, image-based 
abuse, and the tools they have to positively support themselves and their peers.

The Year 9 students took part in a 'Digital Identity' workshop, in which they had 
the opportunity to examine their social media profiles and posts through the lens 
of a potential new employer. Students investigated ways to create and manage 
their digital brand and work through improving their online identity for future 
success.

Year 8 & 10 students were fortunate to take part in the Digital Discernment 
workshop. They focused on how Social Media has the power to influence society, 
and our friends for the better. As a group they worked through scenarios and 
practice discernment to see through online media and problem solve for a safe 
and healthy online solution.

Students of the World Information 
Session

On Monday evening, Sandeep and Kerry from Students of the World visited 
Tenison Woods College to discuss with families the opportunities for students 
to participate in exchange programs and the possibilities for families of Tension 
Woods College to host students from Italy, Germany, France and Spain for short 
term stay or longer term stays.

Manon who is currently here on an exchange program from France, spoke about 
her experiences whilst being hosted by our families and attending Tenison 
Woods College. 

If you would like information regarding the exchange program or hosting an 
exchange student please contact Sandeep or Kerry at 
Info@studentsoftheworld.org.au or by phoning 08 83795726.

Taste of Harmony Dinner
Tenison Woods College invites you to the Taste of Harmony Dinner, to be held on 
Sunday 19 March at 5pm in the Pam Ronan Centre Common Room. 

Bring your favourite dish along and share in good conversation. 

All college families are welcome to attend.

Tania Sigley | Director of Wellbeing

mailto:info%40studentsoftheworld.org.au?subject=
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Upcoming Key Dates
Week 6

Wednesday 8 March
•	 R - 2 Sports Day
•	 Year 3 - 6 Sports Day

Thursday 9 March
•	 Year 3 - 6 Sports Day
•	 Year 7 - 12 Athletics Carnival

Friday 10 March
•	 Year 7 - 12 Athletics Carnival
•	 Years 3-6 Assembly - 2:05pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 Years R-2 Assembly - 2:40pm, Barrie Holmes Stadium

Week 7
Monday 13 March

•	 Adelaide Cup Public Holiday

Tuesday 14 March
•	 Student Free Day

Wednesday 15 March
•	 Year 3, 5, 7 and 9 NAPLAN Writing Tests

Thursday 16 March
•	 Year 3, 7 and 9 NAPLAN Reading Tests
•	 Millicent Families Gathering - 6pm, St Anthony's Catholic Primary School
•	 Millicent Middle School Information Evening - 7:15pm, St Anthony's 
	 Catholic Primary School

Friday 17 March
•	 Year 5 NAPLAN Reading and Catch Up Tests
•	 South East Field Days - Site #39 Yakka Pavilion

Saturday 18 March
•	 South East Field Days - Site #39 Yakka Pavilion

Week 8
Monday 20 March

•	 Year 3, 5 and 7 NAPLAN Conventions of Language and Catch Up Tests

Tuesday 21 March
•	 Year 9 NAPLAN Conventions of Language Tests
•	 Year 3 and 5 NAPLAN Numeracy Tests

Wednesday 22 March
•	 Year 7 and 9 NAPLAN Numeracy Tests

Thursday 23 March
•	 NAPLAN Catch Up Tests

Friday 24 March
•	 NAPLAN Catch Up Tests
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Uniform Shop Opening Hours
If you are needing new uniform items for the 2023 school year, visit the Uniform 
Shop during the trading hours below:

Tuesday			  8:00am to 12:00pm
Wednesday		 8:00am to 12:00pm
Thursday			  12:30pm to 4:30pm

To view the Uniform Policy click here.
To place an order for uniform items click here.

Uniform Shop Closed
Tuesday 14 March

The Uniform Shop will be closed Tuesday 14 March in Week 7, and will re-open 
Wednesday 15 March from 8:00am to 12:00pm as normal.

Seeking Breakfast Club Volunteers
Breakfast Club is a great way to interact with students and give back to the 
College Community. Breakfast Club operates Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 
from 8:00am-8:30am. Only 30 minutes of your time is required.

Please indicate your availability to Breakfast Club Coordinator, Trent Eitzen 
eitzt@tenison.catholic.edu.au. A Working with Children Check (WWCC) is 
required.

The following documents will assist you with the volunteer application process:
•	 Volunteer General Information
•	 Volunteer Handbook

Parent Volunteers Needed
Tenison Woods College has been a great supporter of Auskick for many years.  
We love seeing the joy of the faces of the children who love playing footy. 

This year we are asking for parents to assist and take over Auskick program.  
We have a good supply of equipment here that can be used for the program.  

If this interests you, can you please contact me at 
oppet@tenison.catholic.edu.au.

Tina Opperman | R-6 Sports Coordinator

Employment Opportunities
Tenison Woods College are seeking Primary and Secondary Relief Teachers to 
join its Temporary Relief Teacher (TRT) pool for the rest of 2023. 

If you have 1 - 5 days spare in your week and your Teacher’s Registration is 
current, please call us on (08) 8725 5455 to discuss the possibilities. 

Michelle Coote | Deputy Principal

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45321591/C_Student_Uniform_Policy_2023.pdf
https://tenisonwoodscollege.permapleat.com.au/shop
mailto:eitzt%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/community/volunteers
https://bit.ly/3Jp8bDi
mailto:oppet%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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2023 Founder Leaders

Champagnat Leaders
Jack Berkefeld & Emily Jolley

MacKillop Leaders
Eva Manarangi & Lucy Catlin

McAuley Leaders
Anton Circelli & Ava Copping

Woods Leaders
Jackson Bowden & Gianna Morello
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Learning Assistance Program
Volunteers Needed

Tenison Woods College continues to offer the Learning Assistance Program (LAP) 
to our students and we are seeking interested parents and friends of the school 
to assist as volunteers.

The Learning Assistance Program is a program whereby volunteers, in partnership 
with teaching staff, work with students on a one-on-one basis, for one hour 
regular sessions each week.

This significant individual time creates more learning situations where students 
can experience success, and supports their achievement at school. There are 
often students in junior primary, who would benefit from individual time with 
a volunteer. 

Students may need support with class or subject work; they may be shy, 
disruptive, or just need someone to listen to them and show they care. LAP can 
be a positive factor in breaking the cycle of educational disadvantage.

The volunteer becomes the student’s friend and mentor, sharing in the challenge 
and excitement of learning through a variety of experiences. The support and 
encouragement that a volunteer can give, fosters the development of a student’s 
self-esteem and confidence.

The success of the program is based on five simple principles. These are that LAP:
• 	 Is always one-to-one;
• 	 Is about relationships;
• 	 Builds confidence and self-esteem;
• 	 Takes a creative approach to learning; and
• 	 Promotes parent and community participation in schools.

(This information has been taken from ‘Building Bridges With LAP’ Coordinators’ 
handbook).

If you have time, knowledge, special talents or interests which may 
either facilitate a students learning or enhance a child’s experience at school, 
and you are willing to share them with students, we would love to hear from you:
•	 Phone: (08) 8725 5455
•	 Tania Sigley, Wellbeing Coordinator - siglt@tenison.catholic.edu.au

SHINEfm Podcast - Term 1, Week 6
Tune in to Term 1, Week 6's SHINEfm Podcast as we welcome our new ELCC 
Director, Frances Scanlon.

Listen on Spotify: https://spoti.fi/3ZLXrUG
Listen on our website: https://bit.ly/3kSvT15

mailto:siglt%40tenison.catholic.edu.au?subject=
https://spoti.fi/3ZLXrUG
https://bit.ly/3kSvT15
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Clean Up Australia Day
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2024 Year 7 Middle School Information Evening - Millicent 
Thursday 16 March 2023, 7:15pm. 
St. Anthony’s Catholic Primary School, Millicent 

Ngula wangingi mraata ba wanginyi

Buses running daily from
southend, millicent & surrounds

Tuesday 28 March 2023, 7:15pm. 
Mary MacKillop Memorial School, Penola

We invite all prospective 2024 Year 7 students and families from the Penola and Millicent areas to to join us at 
either St. Anthony's Catholic Primary School, Millicent or Mary MacKillop Memorial School, Penola. 

Meet the Head of Middle School, Mr. Nick Patzel, as well as hear from current students attending the College 
and see for yourself what our College has to offer. At Tenison Woods College, every learner has a place, every 
learner has a pathway and every learner will shine. This is supported by our new curriculum opportunities, in 
our Middle School, the Gilap Wanga Learning Community.

TENISON WOODS COLLEGE Mount Gambier
Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College  
Corner of Shepherdson Road & White Avenue, Mount Gambier   |   P: (08) 8725 5455   |    www.tenison.catholic.edu.au  

Buses running daily from 
Penola, coonawarra, 

kalangadoo & surrounds

2024 Year 7 Middle School Information Evening - Penola
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